






























































































































 

Chairman Sanfelippo and members of the committee, 

My name is MacPherson Worobec and I am opposed to AB260. I am a state Certified Acupuncturist, I 

serve on the Board of Directors for the Wisconsin Society of Certified Acupuncturists, and I am a 

member of the Legislative Committee for the Wisconsin Society of Certified Acupuncturists. ​I hold a 

Master of Science degree in Oriental Medicine. 

AB 260 will likely create a negative economic impact for Certified Acupuncturists, particularly those who 

have just graduated. In Wisconsin, chiropractic services are an Essential Health Benefit and are covered 

under United Choice Pro and many other insurance plans.  Nationally, chiropractic services qualify for 

coverage under the Social Security Act, and public insurance programs such as Medicare and Medicaid. 

Acupuncture does not yet have these qualifications.  If Chiropractic Acupuncture is written into law, it 

would likely become a billable procedure - by Chiropractors - under the health insurance plans in which 

they are already a part.  If insurance covers part or all of the cost of acupuncture by a Chiropractor, 

patients may elect to receive acupuncture services from a Chiropractor for financial reasons, not 

because the Chiropractor is a highly qualified provider of Acupuncture.  This will create a negative 

economic impact on Certified Acupuncturists.  

Moreover, as Chiropractors are already in network with all Wisconsin private and public health 

insurance plans, they could beat out acupuncturists from gaining the always limited spots in provider 

networks, should acupuncture ever gain status as a state Essential Health Benefit or qualification to bill 

Medicare and Medicaid. This is currently occurring with Medical Acupuncturists in the Physican’s Plus 

provider network in Madison.  Certified Acupuncturists unable to provide acupuncture services in 

insurance networks will not only create a negative economic impact on Certified Acupuncturists in the 

state of WI, the quality of Acupuncture care in WI will suffer.  

Thank you, 

MacPherson Worobec, CAc 

Wellness To The People 

2045 Atwood Ave, Suite 105 

Madison, WI 53704 
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